

OHIO PROSECUTING ATTORNEYS ASSOCIATION

196 EAST STATE STREET • SUITE 200 • COLUMBUS, OHIO 43215 • TELEPHONE 614/221-1266 • FAX 614/221-0753 • WWW.OHIOPA.ORG

Michael C. O'Malley President, Cuyahoga

Jane M. Hanlin President-Elect, Jefferson

Kevin S, Talebi Vice President, Champaign Keller J. Blackburn

Treasurer, Athens David P. Fornshell

Secretary, Warren

Past Presidents Julia R. Bates

Kevin J. Baxter Erie Paul A. Dobson

Wood Mathias H. Heck, Jr. Montgomery

Daniel R. Lutz

Morris J. Murray Defiance

David W. Phillips

Edwin A: Pierce Auglaize

Victor V. Vigluicci Portage Juergen A. Waldick

Sherri L. Bevan Walsh

Dennis Watkins Trumbull

Members-at-Large Steven D. Barnett

Carroll Matthew E. Crall

Crawford Joseph T. Deters Hamilton

Michael T. Gmoser Butler Jason D. Holdren

Gwen Howe-Gebers Henry

Charles T. McConville

Phillip A. Riegle Hancock

Melissa A. Schiffel Delaware

Ryan D. Styer Tuscarawas Christopher R. Tunnell

Ashland Jess C. Weade Fayette

Louis Tobin Executive Director

Judy C. Wolford Pickaway

Katherine J. Zartman

Eva J. Yarger

Van Wert

Williams

November 15, 2022

The Honorable Scott Oelslager Ohio House of Representatives 77 South High Street, 13th Floor Columbus, OH 43215

RE: House Bill 150 (Rural Practice Incentive)

Chairman Oelslager –

I want to thank you and the House Finance Committee for the amendment to House Bill 150 making assistant county prosecutors eligible for the rural practice incentive program. Prosecutors' offices across the state, like public defender offices and the defense bar, are struggling right now to recruit and retain lawyers. While this is a problem even for our metropolitan areas, it is most noticeable in the more rural areas of the state where prosecutors struggle to compete with the salary offers and other incentives that exist in our urban areas.

Across the state, elected prosecutors and their assistants work every day to keep communities safe, to secure justice for the victims of crime, to provide quality legal services to county government, and to uphold the rule of law. Because of a commitment to public service, they most often do this for less than they would make in private practice. Attracting and retaining high quality lawyers to do this work is essential to the fair administration of justice and the operation of county government in Ohio. The inclusion of prosecutors in the Rural Practice Incentive program will certainly help. We encourage the Committee's favorable consideration of the bill and hope to see it become law.

Respectfully,

Louis Tobin

Executive Director

Cc: House Finance Committee